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The Message 
This week was my first chance to see how the District operates (or not) when it snows, and to do a 
full compare and contrast with Chicago and western Massachusetts. I like the approach here better. I 
also learned a new federal abbreviation- OPM for Office of Personnel Management and that their 
decisions about closing or delaying work are a touchstone locally, including for All Souls 
Church.  And there’s an app- yay! 

I love being able to enjoy new snow from the inside my home or while walking my dog. It is a luxu-
ry, of course, to not have to struggle through dangerous weather conditions and to be able to work 
remotely. And it can be a welcome opportunity for quiet and reflection, as I found at Monday 
evening’s Centering Prayer session on Zoom. Nancy Morgan shared that she had enjoyed the space 
of the snowy day for creative reflection and had written a new Haiku (shared elsewhere in this 
newsletter). The Rev. Joe McCarthy also shared a poem of his, which we’ll include in next week’s 
Weekly. The stillness and the fresh canvas of a white blanket of snow calls on our creative imagina-
tion. So, I propose that we all search out some spaces of time and quiet to allow our creativity to 
emerge- through haiku or poem writing or art or any of the myriad modes of expression that move 
us beyond linear thinking. And if you are willing to share your work with us, we’ll start a 
“Creativity Corner” in this Weekly for sharing them. Who knows how perfectly your own creative 
work may speak to a need or yearning in a fellow parishioner? Such is the very stuff of God’s in-
breaking in our lives together.  Thanks be to God! Happy Epiphany to you and yours. 
-Julianne+ 

Updates 

Pledge Drive Update As of January 6th, we've received 72 pledges, totaling $335,028 in pledged fi-
nancial support for All Souls next year. This is 89% of the way towards our $375,000 goal. The medi-
an pledge amount is: $3,600. Thank you to everyone who has pledged thus far! As the year begins, 
we encourage you to make your pledge if you have not done so already. You can make or update 
your pledge on www.allsoulsdc.org/giving or call the office, (202) 232-4244 x301 

Poinsettias Available The poinsettia's decorating the church are free to take home after either Mass 
this week until they have all found a good home. Please take one with you this week and enjoy!  

HVAC Update As reported earlier, the building committee and wardens have pursued both short-
term fixes for heating and long-term, comprehensive solutions for HVAC.  Estimates for short-term 
fixes, which would involve procuring and connecting a portable boiler, are prohibitively high, run-
ning into tens of thousands of dollars. Thus, we'll forgo heating the nave and undercroft this winter. 
We still have heat in the accessibility wing and the office wing, which should keep pipes from freez-
ing throughout our buildings. Our efforts are now focused on obtaining bids for a comprehensive 
HVAC needs assessment.   

Office Closure Policy Reminder Just a reminder that the policy of All Souls Episcopal Church, as 
previously approved by the vestry, is to follow the federal Office of Personnel Management (OPM) 
regarding closures or dismissals due to inclement weather or other emergency situations. The feder-
al government operating status can be found at http://opm.gov/status.  

Undecorating the Church - Helpers Needed Today! We will be taking down the greens and Christ-
mas décor after the 11 AM service today. More hands make lighter work, so please stay and help us 
accomplish this task. Thanks in advance for helping and also thank you to all you contributed to the 
beautiful flowers and decorations for Christmastide.  

COVID-19 January 2022 Update Due to the omicron variant and its high transmissibility, there will 
be NO Adult Forums or Coffee Hours for January, 2022.  Every other pew spacing will be reinstitut-
ed for those attending worship in-person. Please be diligent in correctly wearing masks. Also, be 
aware that some public health experts now recommend double-masking or use of N95/KN95 masks, 
due to omicron. If you feel unwell, please do not come to church. The interim rector and wardens 

Creativity Corner: 
A Snow Day Haiku by Nancy Morgan 

Glowing embers fade 
Falling snow softens the ground 

Silence sparks our hearts  



 

 

  

continue to monitor and evaluate this constantly evolving situation and are grateful for your coop-
eration in helping protect one another.  

Afghan Refugee Needs St. Thomas' Parish has put out an action alert prepared by the Diocese for 
the needs of the Afghan refugees. They are currently looking for clothing and toys. See the full re-
lease in the digital Weekly.  

Care Cards If you or someone you know would appreciate a card of support, condolence, congratu-
lations or anything else, please contact Jeffrey Hunter (jhunter@aacap.org) who will arrange for a 
card to be present on Sunday to be signed by our All Souls family.   

Gather for Prayer by Zoom We are resuming our opportunities for shared prayer by Zoom this 
week, following the same schedule as Advent.  You are warmly invited to join us! 

Centering Prayer Mondays at 7 PM, No prior experience of Centering Prayer is necessary, as brief 
instructions will be provided at the beginning. The total time will be about 30 minutes. The Zoom 
link is here, and the other information: 

• Meeting ID: 826 9868 7963 
• Passcode: 957425 
• Dial by your location:+1 301 715 8592 

Friday Evening Vespers at 7 PM, there will be Evening Prayer with a reflection by Zoom and will 
last about 45 minutes. The Zoom link is here, and the other information: 

• Meeting ID: 898 0736 3593 
• Passcode: 192489 
• Dial in by location: +1 301 715 8592 

To dial in via landline to either, you must dial the number above, then enter Meeting ID, then #, 
when asked for a personal ID press # again, and then finally the passcode.  

Getting Active at All Souls 

Diocesan Digital Hosts Needed (paid) The Episcopal Diocese of Washington is hiring part-time 
digital hosts ($20/hr) to lead the School of Christian Faith and Leadership zoom calls. This is a few 
hours each week and most sessions happen on days other than Sunday. More information can be 
found at the attachment in the digital Weekly or by contacting the office.  

Men’s and Women’s Suits Drive for Samaritan Ministry At the request of several Parishioners, the 
Outreach Committee is conducting a suits / interview clothing drive from this Sunday, December 
19th, through Sunday, January 30th to benefit the participants in Samaritan Ministry of Greater 
Washington’s Next Step Program. Please bring in any gently worn (or new) women’s and men’s 
suits/interview clothing and/or office shoes for which you would like to find a new home and leave 
them in the bin or clothing rack marked Samaritan Ministry by the stage in the Undercroft. Contact 
Kurt Jacobs (202-445-5527) if you have any questions. 

Food Donations Please continue bringing in non-perishable food to All Souls and placing it in the 
bins in the Undercroft. The Capital Area Food Bank greatly appreciates our food donations. They 
have posted a list of requested items on their website (link in The Weekly email or: https://
www.capitalareafoodbank.org) 

All Souls Refugee Work This is a time of the year that we think particularly of one family long ago 
who sought shelter in a manger, and of what God is calling us to do to help the poor and distressed 
from around the world. I am writing to let the parish know of some All Souls efforts to adopt an Af-
ghan refugee family. As you know from reading the news, there are many families who escaped in 
the final days of the American evacuation and who are languishing on three military bases waiting 
to be settled. All Souls has formed a committee to explore the possibility of adopting one of these 
families, as we did with two Afghan families in the past (both of whom are now fully self-
sufficient). The committee members, in addition to myself, are vEnessa Acham, Sheila Arbury, Da-
vid Crane, John Wiecking, and Jeff Wells (co-chair). Through generous gifts from committee mem-
bers and other parishioners, we have already raised almost $20,000 for this endeavor. We are explor-
ing partnerships with other parishes, as we did in the past, in order to spread the human and finan-
cial resources that we know (from past experience) will be greatly needed. We plan to adopt the 
family through the Sponsor Circles program, a new program set up by the State Department to pro-
vide assistance to the many families needing help. We are asking all parishioners to consider wheth-
er they might be able to provide help in this endeavor. The help might range from occasional expert 
advice to helping furnish the apartment, to more long term help of various kinds. If you feel you 
would like to join the effort, please let one of the committee members know. -Embry Howell  


